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Delta Sigma Phi / Cal Poly / SLO / Epsilon Rho
Alumni Association Newsletter

Issue #6:  October 2011
Ray “Mumbles” Calande, Chris “Yabut” Patterson, Martin “Beads” Ernst, Officers              
Brothers:
We print and surface-mail E-Newsletters to those who don’t use PC’s, those we lack an email address for, and our major donors.  This E-Newsletter is posted, along with past issues, on the alumni web site SLOYitbosAlums.com, on the page “Reports”.  Y.I.T.B.O.S., Yabut, Editor

In This Issue:

· 2012 Reunion - “Mega-Reunion Planned For 40th Anniversary of 244 California Blvd. In 2012” 

· Special Alumni Gift Given Chapter – “Our 3 DSP Houses In SLO”, by Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73

· A Developing Tradition - “5th Annual DSP And Friends At SF Giants”,  Dan “Mowgli” Oleson, F’03

· At The Chapter -  “Greek Week”, “Brothers In Gov’t.”, “Landscaping”, “Photos”, & “President’s Msg.”
· Alumni Corp. Board – “Election Results”, “ACB President’s Message”, “Alums Vote”, “Scholarship Given”

· Reminders – “Fire Engine Restoration Continues”, by Steve “Rocky” Miller, S’71
· Alumni Association – “2012 Reunion”, “Returning Traditions”, “Scholarship Given”, “Connecting Alums”
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2012 Reunion - “Mega-Reunion Planned For 40th Anniversary of 244 California Blvd. In 2012”, By Alumni Reunion Chair
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Alumni from every house and era, and their families, are warmly invited to join this once-in-a-decade gathering during Open House (Poly Royal), April 
12-15, 2012.  This reunion will feature days of golf including a formal tournament, winery touring and wine tasting (15 wineries within minutes of SLO), two BBQ’s, Carnation Ball, chapter house tours, our Spring ACB meeting, and more.  

Are you a young alum?  Have kids to bring?  Empty-nesters?  Having “senior moments?”  This MEGA-REUNION will have something for all.  Monitor the alumni web site at SLOYITBOS.com for developing details.  This is the one not to miss!
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Special Alumni Gift Given Chapter – “Our 3 DSP Houses In SLO” 
By Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73
Last April, at Open House (Poly Royal), your Alumni Association made a special gift to our chapter in the name of all alumni.  This gift is in honor of the 40th anniversary of moving out of 1134 Palm, and the upcoming 40th anniversary of moving into 244 California.  We developed three 18x24 inch framed photo sets and narrative – one for each of our houses in SLO.  They were made possible by your alumni support and are intended to inspire and teach about our unique history.  The three images that follow are 30% of their actual size and were warmly received by our actives.
Our first house:  676 Monterey Street (1951-1953)
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The following message appears on the photo set for 676 Monterey:
Delta Sigma Phi National became interested in the then California Polytechnic College after Cal Poly received accreditation of four year degree programs in December 1948.  Our 1967 charter petition to National states that our local was established in 1949 and became officially associated with DSP in January 1950.  

Our Colony’s first class was Spring 1950.  Almost everyone in the Motorcycle Club (Poly Penguins) was a founding father of the Colony.  Early classes also included members of the Roadster Club.  Like most early Colony members, our first President, Don “Mother” Johnson, a past MC Club member, was a veteran.

Student housing was very limited and Colony members lived together in barracks at Camp SLO until moving into our first house, in January 1951, at 676 Monterey.  The Telegram Tribune reported the house was leased “by an organization of Poly students operating independently of the college”.  It further said the 14 room ex-boarding house was to be home to 24 students who had invested $1,000 in materials to renovate the kitchen and bathroom facilities.  Don Johnson, President, said “the only plentiful commodity we have is labor and we will keep the house and grounds in top shape.”

In a daytime on September 29, 1953, the house burned down.  No lives were taken but many members lost all their possessions.  Records filed with National state, “Our Colony, the only Fraternity at Poly to survive the difficulties of the Korean War years, was now further tested by this additional challenge.”  The college permitted the colony to use the athletic field house on campus as an emergency dormitory.  
Don Johnson’s little brother, F’52 “Dad”, remembers, “We were a bunch of rogues and had a lot of fun, but it was very important to us to get good grades and keep our reputation spotless on campus and in town.  We were very proud of our Colony status and dry house, and wore our pins proudly.”   
Take a close look at the largest photo of the 676 Monterey house.  Do you see the missing shingles on the roof where the attic fire has begun burning through?  The photo shows brothers taking furniture and fraternity memorabilia out of the house.
We owe Brother Tom “Iron Toe” Green, class of Winter ’57, a big thanks.  He provided the Alumni Association the four rare Monterey house photos.  Iron Toe worked part-time at the Telegram-Tribune Newspaper while a student in the later 1950’s.  After joining Delta Sigma Phi, he remembered the story of the fire, and made copies of these professionally-taken photos from the newspaper’s archives.  That’s fortunate for Delta Sigs, as these archives were themselves destroyed by fire a few years later.  We also thank Ira “Dad” Schab, F’52, Don “Mother” Johnson’s Little Brother, for his significant contribution to our knowledge of this era’s history.  
Our second house:  1134 Palm Street
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The following message appears on the photo set for 1134 Palm:
After loosing our Monterey House to fire, the Colony leased 1134 Palm Street and moved in during January, 1954.  We remained there for 17 years – moving out June 1971.

According to brothers of the time, the Palm House held a maximum of 21 live-ins, but usually lived 8 downstairs and 11 in the four bedrooms upstairs.  Downstairs there was also a living room, dining room, kitchen, a multi-purpose room where we kept the player piano and set up study tables, and a large bathroom for the exclusive use of guests.  One of the most closely guarded secrets of the Palm House was the existence of a basement.  We had an annex a block away on the corner of Toro and Mill Streets and it held 14.  Palm House was absolutely dry when it came to alcohol.  

Palm House men started many traditions, including Christmas parties for underprivileged children.  They replaced the smaller, wooden, Block P behind campus with the modern concrete Poly P still there today.

A Fall 1958 Brother remembers:  “Korean War vets saw the big picture, supported saving for the fraternity’s future, and wanted a dry house that was good to live and study in.”

On May 31, 1961, our Colony bought a 3 bedroom house at what would become 244 California Blvd.  The price was $25,000, and we gave an $8,000 down payment, and carried a $17,000 note.  It was called “New Prop” and rented to brothers.  In 1961 the Colony also bought our 1923 American La France fire engine from Baywood Park Fire Department for a sealed bid of $100.  

We remained a Colony until 1969 because National requires the host university to recognize the fraternity as a campus-approved organization, and Cal Poly’s administration did not.  On April 26, 1969, the CARNATION reported the following.  “The oldest Colony in the Fraternity’s history, the first fraternity at Cal Poly, an organization that had initiated over 500 Brothers
 across two decades of challenges, was installed as the Epsilon Rho Chapter of Delta Sigma Phi!  Don Johnson, one of the group’s founders and long-time advisor, reminded the Chapter that its strength had always been and must continue to be in a respected group of young men.”
Our Chapter President in 1971 reports that leaving Palm Street and building a new Chapter house was a controversial proposal at that time.  However, he says the younger members felt that the post-war founders and subsequent brothers had given us a gift, in the ownership of the new property, and that we had to fulfill its promise. 

The Chapter left Palm Street after finals in June 1971 and lived at Mustang Village through the Winter Quarter of 1972.

Our thanks to all the many alumni who contributed historical elements of this message.  We particularly thank Tom “Iron Toe” Green (W’57), Jim “3.2%” Evans (S’58), Mike “Reggin” Goldsworthy (W’61), Bud “Beany” Ross (S’64), Gene “Spanky” Blazick (W’68), Noel “Bull” Shutt (F’69), and Greg “Chucker” Van Houten (W’70) for their contributions.
Our third house:  244 California Blvd., from 1972 - Present
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The following message is on the photo set for 244 California Blvd.:
As plans went forward to build our new house, brothers lived at Mustang Village during Fall 1971 and Winter 1972.  The Chapter President at that time reports, “It was difficult to retain the sense of fraternity.  We had been a 100-plus man house at Palm Street but pledge numbers dropped.  Weekly meetings were held on campus, complete with President’s Chair and other accoutrements.”  

The fraternity had to meet strict lender conditions to qualify for a loan - lest the chapter fail and default on the obligation.  Besides pledging our paid-off property, we were required to have several alumni co-sign the loan.  The lender further required the chapter house be designed and constructed so that, in case of default, it could easily be converted to an apartment house.  The walls contain the plumbing and wiring to convert the house into eight two-bedroom apartments.  
Our house was designed to live-in 34, as the President and Treasurer were given their own rooms.  This was the same number that, in total, had lived in the Palm House and Annex.  We moved into “New House” in April 1972, with a 1st and 2nd mortgage and the hopes and expectations of two decades of brothers who had saved for this day.  

We had been the first National Social fraternity at Cal Poly, and were the first to build a house.  Brothers worked hard to develop our property.  The shed was built by actives in 1973 and we added the hot tub in 1976.  

Our Chapter possessions and traditions moved with us.  The flagpole was brought from the Palm House and a time-capsule is at its base.  The two-decade tradition of no alcohol on property also followed us - observed until 1974.  Since then the Chapter has observed consequential periods of being a “wet house” and a “dry house”.  

At this Chapter house, brothers continue our philanthropic traditions of service to campus and community.  Halloween and Christmas parties have been held for underprivileged children, the Poly P maintained, and we were the only fraternity to donate to Cal Poly’s famous 8 foot tall bronze sculpture of “The Mustang”.  As charitable philanthropy evolves at Cal Poly, we continue our involvement.    

The decades of brothers who saved for a house they would never live in, and the decades of brothers who paid-the-debt, ask our brothers of today to promote the best ideals of Delta Sigma Phi and the unique legacy we have left you.

In 2008 we began researching our chapter’s history, and what DSP was like in different eras.  We thank the 75+ brothers who contributed their memories.  For the history of 244, special thanks go to Carl Cowen (W’56), John “Simon” Kerr (S’58), Dave “Bat …” Loomis (F’58), Steve “Muther” Hubbard (F’64), and Greg “Chucker” Van Houten (W’70).  Credit for the fine house photo goes to Don “Gutter” Wyman (S’73).  We also appreciate the contributions by F’78 Scott “Page” Bryars, S’80 Mark “Casey” Kelly, F’84 Jeff “Putter” Clark, S’90 Jeff “Audie” Anderson, F’90 Josh “Dunlop” Leichtter, S’93 Doug “Beetle” Meyer, F’96 John “Bogart” Quinn, S’01 David “Trips” Crowell, and S’02 Chad “Deuce” Brooks.  The narrative above of 244’s history is a blend from all sources.
This special gift was designed to also benefit alums.  The significant development costs are behind us and professional quality 18x24 inch prints can be ordered, at cost, from the printer and surface-mailed to you.  His charge is $25 per print plus shipping tube and postage costs.  
Contact “Zul”, owner of El Dorado Press and Blueprint in Cameron Park, CA, to order your copy or copies.  He has the specialized equipment necessary to print these large images.  Each is a single sheet, a collage, of images and text.  Zul’s contact info:  530-677-4500 - edpress@sbcglobal.net.  He retains the “pdf” images under the folder “Chris Patterson – Delta Sigma Phi”.  They are named for their address:  “676 Monterey”, “1134 Palm”, and “244 California” and tell our story well.
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A Developing Tradition - “5th Annual DSP And Friends at SF Giants Gathering”
Event Organized By Gathering Founder Dan “Mowgli” Oleson, F’03
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For the 5th consecutive year, Delta Sigs and their guests gathered in increasing numbers for a reunion centered around a SF Giant’s home game.  
Nearly 100 attended on July 23rd.  They had a spirited pre-game gathering and sat together in a block of seats.  
To get on next year’s mailing list, email Dan “Mowgli” Oleson, F’03, “Da’ Projects”, at danoleson@gmail.com.
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At The Chapter

· Greek Week Champions – By Robert “Rash” Welsh, S’09, DSP Greek Week Chair
Cal Poly’s annual Greek Week competition teams up fraternities and sororities to compete against one another in academics, athletics, philanthropy, and team spirit.  In May 2011, our chapter, along with Chi Omega sorority, Delta Upsilon fraternity, and Nu Alpha Kappa fraternity, placed first in the competition.  It was the 5th straight year that our chapter led the victorious team, an honor we take great pride in.  Winning is important, but we are most proud of our sportsmanship toward our rival fraternities - and the ties we made with our Greek teammates.  The active brothers look forward to representing the best fraternity once again this coming Spring. 

· Brothers In Student Government – by Solomon “Ruby” Reda, F’07

This year Epsilon Rho has six actives serving in Cal Poly’s student government.  In a school-wide election, three brothers received the most student votes from their respective Colleges and will represent that College on the Associated Student, Inc. (ASI) Board of Directors.  Three other brothers were appointed to the University Union Advisory Board (UUAB).  There are 6 Colleges at the university and only one student representative is appointed per College to serve in the UUAB.  

The following Delta Sigs serve on the ASI Board of Directors.  Representing the College of Architecture and Environmental Design is brother Daniel “Magnum” Marver, F’2008.  Representing the Orfalea College of Business are brothers Oliver “Broc” Liu, F’2009, and Kevin “Babu” Capata, F’2008.

The following Delta Sigs serve on the UUAB.  Representing the College of Agriculture is brother Evan “Kosmic” Vandenberg, F’2008.  Representing the College of Architecture and Environmental Design is brother Bodie “Poc” Bloyd, F’2008.  Representing the Orfalea College of Business, and Vice-Chair of the Board, is brother Solomon “Ruby” Reda, F’2007.

It is our hope that we six upper classmen (all juniors or seniors) are paving the way, and motivating, younger brothers to get involved!
(Editor’s Note:  all alums salute you for leading by example.  Well done.)

· Landscaping - Our Chapter House Is Getting A New Look In Front!
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Our thanks to ACB officer Christopher “Blue” Hardy, F’05, for sending in the photo of landscaping currently underway at our chapter house.  He reports, “Check out the pic of the boys working on the house”!
ACB is funding this house-improvement project.  Brother Steve “Twitch” Hawkins, W’75, is ACB’s Property officer.  Brother Dan “Froggie” Venya, S’74, landscape architect, is the contractor.  This is a combined alumni/undergraduate effort. 
· Chapter President’s Message, by Stephen “Ole” Kadash, F’07

My name is Stephen Kadash and I’m the current President of our active chapter.  I want to address how our house is doing. 

In case you haven’t heard, we are renovating the front yard.  A lot of brothers have been putting in a lot of time and effort these past few weeks.  They have been digging trenches for irrigation, laying blocks for the retaining walls, and putting picks into the water main pipe serving the house.  (Don’t worry - it is fixed and water is back on).  Thanks to donations and our ACB Board, we were able to come up with a plan to improve the look of our house.

We also just completed our rush week.  We will be bidding 13 new pledges.  These new men were all highly recommended by everyone and I believe they will be a great asset to this house. We will see how many will last the entire pledge process.

Campus has also told me that they believe we’re a top house and one of the best run houses.  We’ve been doing a lot of community service and now we’re requiring at least 5 hours of service per quarter per brother.  Also, we do two philanthropic events a year.  The philanthropy event we do in fall is bowling for breast cancer and in the winter we do Greek Goddess.  I’ve been trying to uphold a high standard for our house in order to improve not only our image, but the image of the entire Greek community.

We also know how to have fun.  We threw our Sailor’s Ball last spring for the first time in four years.  It was an amazing turn-out with some of our alumni also present.  That following week I did go talk to campus to see if they had heard of any issues and they told me everyone they had talked to said that Sailor’s Ball was the best managed event of the year.

We have developed a very well respected house in the view of both campus and the Greek community.  I’d like to thank all of you for helping our house become what it is today.  Without your devotion to the pearl of great price, and the contributions you have made, we wouldn’t be where we are today.  Thank you.

· Alumni Invite Actives To Submit DSP Photos For On-Line Gallery 
From 1950 to 1990, our undergrad brothers would annually appoint a “Historian” at the chapter to keep our photo alums up-to-date (14 major albums over 40 years)!  With changing times and technology, this tradition went by the wayside in past decades.  

Your Alumni Assn. has successfully scanned all 14 albums – nearly 2,500 photos – and is fundraising to post the best of them to the on-line gallery on the alumni web site at SLOYITBOSALUMS.com.  They cost $1 each to post.

We invite all actives to submit your photos of Delta Sig functions to be considered, along with older photos, for posting on-line!  Because the photo gallery is open to the public, we ask that your photos be appropriate to all audiences.

The gallery’s organization has recently been greatly improved.  It has been divided into decades, and years within decades, and is being further expanded to include your years.  Aggregating the photos of your chapter-days at Cal Poly will help others know who we are today, help future generations of Epsilon Rho brothers know you, and much later as you look back …… make you smile.

We’ve added a new way for you to access the web site.  Go to SLOYITBOS.com and click on “Photo Gallery” for instructions on how to submit photos.

· Actives Asked To Join Alumni In “All Brothers Directory” (formerly alumni directory)

In late 2010, alumni decided all brothers, regardless of whether alumni or undergrad status, should be included in our on-line directory.  We’re renaming it the “all brothers” directory.  We only have about 1/3 of your email addresses and ask that all actives send their contact info in ASAP - to be included in upcoming announcements.  By networking in this way, alumni can send you e-newsletters for you and to send on to your parents, copy you with summer intern and job op announcements as they occur, etc.  Please go to SLOYITBOS.com and choose “Update Contact Info”.  Having your contact info will also help us keep you in-the-loop once you’ve graduated and moved - paying more taxes than you used to live on!  
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Alumni Corporation Board (ACB)
· Key Elements of Spring 2011 ACB Meeting – by Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73
During the April 2011 ACB meeting our by-laws were amended to return the vote to qualifying alumni-at-large.  Alumni who have attended at least one ACB meeting in the prior 12 months are now entitled to vote for officers during elections and on motions.  

ACB elections take place during odd-numbered years at Spring ACB meetings.  In April 2011 elections were held.  Bob “Ace” Veazie, S’76, replaced Jonathan “Peabody” Monfort, F’81, long-time ACB President.  Steve “Twitch” Hawkins, W’75, replaced Rick “Bozo” Rengel, F’75, long-time ACB VP Property.  The investment these two retiring officers made is beyond description and Delta Sigma Phi is deeply indebted for their service and sacrifice.  
Mark “Colombo” Oberlin, F’94, retired as Treasurer and was replaced by Chris “Blue” Hardy, F’05.  The vacant ACB VP EL position was taken by Ryan “Johnny-5” Perron, S’04.  Ian “Shooter” LeMay, F’05, moved into the position of Secretary.

Current contact info for ACB and Alumni Association officers can always be found on the alumni web site the Assn. maintains, http://www.SLOYITBOSALUMS.com, on the respective pages “ACB” and “Alumni Association”.
· Fall 2011 ACB President’s Message – By Bob “Ace” Veazie, S’76  
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This coming Spring is our 40th Anniversary of moving into our house at 244 California.  Please – RIGHT NOW - reserve the weekend of April 13-15, 2012, and travel to San Luis Obispo to join your brothers.  No excuses, YITBOS, join us!  There is much to discuss together.  We will be revealing our vision for the next 40 years of DSP at Cal Poly and want your input!

As ACB President, I have selected three overriding goals for this 2011-2012 school year.  The first is to develop a balanced approach to our duties between managing our property and promoting our brotherhood and bond.  We get out-of-balance sometimes between being a landlord - and our obligation as older brothers to mentor our actives.  We must be brothers first.  Our second goal is to effectively manage risk at-the-chapter so we never have an unwanted incident on our property.  To have successful risk-management at our chapter, we must develop an effective relationship between alums and actives – one with the qualities of mutual trust, regard, and assistance.  Our third goal is to develop a “next 40 years” strategy for the physical house and property.  

The chapter’s current Executive Board is going back to the basics.  They are reviewing what Delta Sigma Phi is and stands for, and what it is to be a “True Delta Sig”.  We older brothers know our fraternity is about building men of character – and building leadership.  

Lately many of Epsilon Rho’s logistical issues, such as landlord problems at the chapter house and a large annex, have distracted us from the core purpose of DSP’s existence – building better men.  We are currently in-the-process of defining 7-8 core values, such as responsibility and loyalty to fellow brothers and fraternity - and a means to measure accountability to these criteria.  

I want your feedback to these “attributes of brotherhood” at our October 15th ACB Homecoming.  Once this set of values and conduct is finalized, we will refer to them at every meeting and rate our performance in attaining them. 

This next ACB meeting, our Homecoming meeting on October 15th, will be the first such meeting ever broadcast for the benefit of our absent alumni.  You can listen from anywhere by phone from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. PCT.  Please call the number (605) 477-2100 and use the password 399539#.  Follow this up in April 2012 with a personal return to SLO for a special 40th Anniversary Reunion – and to help guide our program and young men into the future. 
· ACB Gives Scholarship - 
Active brother Bodie “Poc” Bloyd, Fall 2008, House Treasurer and an Architectural Engineering major, won ACB’s $1,000 scholarship announced during the April 2011 Open House (Poly Royal) weekend.  Congrats Poc – well done!

Reminders – “Fire Engine Restoration Continues” - By Steve “Rocky” Miller, S’71


 (Editor’s note:  Our 1924 America LaFrance fire engine, purchased by DSP in 1960, is being restored through the independent initiative of five alumni.)

Now in its second year of alumni renovation, the fire engine is in running condition.  However, some mechanical systems, such as the pump, still need repair or rebuilding.  The Fire Engine was recently moved back to SLO and is awaiting a steering wheel and bench seat.  After this, it will head to Vintage Auto Body for examination, bodywork, and painting.  

Thank you for your donations so far – you have made this process possible.  However, remaining restoration tasks will be costly to bring the old girl back to the condition we fondly remember.  Additional donations will help immensely as we continue this very special Delta Sig project.

Please make your check payable to Steve “Rocky” Miller, note "Fire Engine" on the memo line, and mail it to him at 3955 Carissa Ct., San Luis Obispo, CA  93401. 


Alumni Association Initiatives
· 2012 Reunion Planning – by Alum. Assn.
During Open House, April 12-15, 2012, Delta Sigs of all eras will celebrate our 40th year of living at the house we saved for, built, and moved into during April of 1972.  This will be a MEGA-REUNION!
Monitor the Alumni Assn. web site for details! http://www.SLOYITBOSALUMS.com
· Returning Traditions – by Alum. Assn.
For a decade your Alumni Association has encouraged the return of important traditions at our chapter.  Many traditions are, in fact, practical group-management techniques that help our young men live, work, study, and grow together.  An example is the Assn. gift of an “EL Guest Speaker’s Board” – developed from photos of the old “Engineered Leadership” board.  The program of important guest speakers from campus and community, and the “EL Board” they sign to commemorate their visit, were lost in the 1990’s.  EL is back and we hope it will be further built up with many fine speakers!
· Association Gives Scholarship – by Alum. Assn.
Made possible by alumni giving, the Alumni Association gave a $1,000 scholarship in April 2011 to brother Solomon “Ruby” Reda, winner of the “Joel Setaro-Pimental Outstanding Active Award”.   This is the 8th $1,000 scholarship the Alumni Association has given in its 11 years of existence.  
This year’s scholarship is named for an alumnus who passed away in August 2010.  Just prior to his death, Joel asked his brothers to establish a small scholarship in his name.  He asked it be given to a “Yitbos who displays the true qualities of Brotherhood.  They wouldn't have to be the best students or the best athletes, just someone who kept the real meaning of the House alive.”  Congrats Ruby! 
· Connecting Alums – by Alum. Assn. Membership Officer
Your Alumni Association’s primary mission is to find, connect, and inform our 1,250 alumni from across six decades.  We do this partly for the benefit of alums, and partly for the benefit of the chapter we’re all so proud to be a part of.  
Please help us find our MIA brothers so we can tell them of the upcoming 2012 reunion.  Email Yabut at golddust@cwnet.com, enter “MIA -YITBOS” as the subject, and ask how you can help in this search.  Every Nile-Swimmer deserves a chance to come.
We connect our brothers through an alumni directory and news on the alumni web site we provide (http://www.SLOYITBOSALUMS.com), and through letters, emails, and newsletters. 
We volunteer our time but must pay for printing, postage, and web site – then hope we have enough for a scholarship and meaningful gift that teaches about our unique history.  
Please support our work for DSP with a $20 annual membership - and a donation you feel comfortable with.  We receive no funding from ACB and must cover costs by donations.
If you have not already done so this year, please make your check payable to “DSP EP Alumni Assn.” and mail it to Brother Martin Ernst (“Beads”, W’74) at 4601 Jacksol Drive, San Jose, CA  95124-3317.   

Your support makes it possible for us to continue to find, and serve, our alums - and to help guide our youngest brothers.  In time, as alums, they can then guide future generations.
Be a part of the 3-house gift photo set we gave in April - by helping us to recover part of its cost.  Be a part of the next gift we’re considering – how Delta Sigs built and continue to maintain the “Poly P”!
Brothers - thanks for your help from afar. 
It means a lot to our bond, brotherhood, and legacy.
Y.I.T.B.O.S. ! 
Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73       Ray “Mumbles” Calande, W’74       Martin “Beads” Ernst, W’74
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